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Fall Conventions 
 

The Board of Trustees determined the CSCE 
representatives at the annual conventions of 
the various education-related associations. 
Chairman Réginald Roy as well as trustees 
Colette Borgun and Danielle Larsen will 
participate in the convention of the National 
Federation of Francophone School Boards 
(FNCSF) which will be held from October 28 
to 30, 2021. Colette Borgun will participate in 
the ASBA convention, from 14 to November 
16, 2021. Danielle Larsen, for her part, will 
attend the ACSTA convention which will take 
place from November 12 to 14, 2021. Finally, 
Réginald Roy will attend the FCSFA 
convention on November 29, 2021. 

 

Automated External 
Defibrillators 

Administrative procedure 161 on automated 
external defibrillators was presented to the 
board of trustees. This new procedure 
regulates the use of these resuscitation 
devices which have been installed in the five 
schools of the council as well as at the central 
office. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Update – Pandemic Management 
 
Superintendent Dolorèse Nolette reminded 
the newly elected trustees of the various 
steps taken by the management team, since 
the start of the school year, in relation to the 
management of Covid-19. She also mentions 
that at this time no school in the Centre-Est 
has an outbreak status. 
 

Survey – Quality Assurance 
 
Assistant Superintendent Josée Verreault 
made a presentation on the mission and the 
results targeted by Alberta Education as well 
as on the education plan created by the CSCE 
- Vers 2025. Josée Verreault also made a 
presentation of the results of the last survey 
on quality measures in education. Taking into 
account the challenges caused by the 
pandemic, the results of the Conseil scolaire 
Centre-Est are almost all above the provincial 
average. 
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Health and Safety 
 
Following the request of the Minister of 
Education to implement a vaccine proof 
policy, senior management sent an 
anonymous internal survey to staff. With the 
results of this survey obtained on October 
13 and the supporting documents from the 
legal team, the management team will 
prepare a draft vaccine proof policy to 
present to the board of trustees in the 
coming weeks. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Next Board Meeting 
 
The next CSCE Board meeting will be held on 
Thursday, November 25, 2021. To attend 
online, visit the School Trustees page of our 
website. www.centreest.ca 
 

************ 
 
If you wish to secure a spot on the Agenda, either as a 
delegation or to make your issues known, please do so in 
writing or by telephone to the superintendent, one week 
before the meeting’s date. For more information, please 
contact the Central office at (780) 645-3888.  
 

http://www.centreest.ca/

